

TOWN OF NEW BOSTON

7 Meetinghouse Hill Road P.O. Box 250 New Boston, NH 03070-0250

Phone • (603) 487-2500 Fax • (603) 487-2975 www.newbostonnh.gov

April 20, 2023

Daniel Goldner, Chairman New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street Concord, NH 03301

Email: ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov

Re: DE 23-023 Request for Approval of New Boston Community Power Plan

Dear Chairman Goldner,

The New Boston Community Power Plan was submitted for Commission review and approval prior to being submitted to the Town's legislative body (voters at town meeting) for approval as allowed under Puc 2204.01(a). The plan was approved by the legislative body on March 28, 2023. This notification is being sent at the same time to the department of energy, office of the consumer advocate, and Eversource, the distribution utility serving New Boston, as required under Puc 2204.01(g).

Pursuant to current Commission policy, this filing is being made electronically only. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Paul Branscomb®
Town Administrator

cc:

Office of the Consumer Advocate of NH: <u>ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov</u>

Department of Energy: registrations@energy.nh.gov, energy-litigation@energy.nh.gov,

Eversource: daryush.donyavi@eversource.com, SupplierServicesNH@eversource.com,

NHregulatory@eversource.com and jessica.chiavara@eversource.com